ACT Bushfire Council

Meeting 11/2006.

25 May 2006 3.00pm  – 5.45pm

ASOC

Conference Room

4 Point Cook Avenue Fairbairn

Attendance

Dave Broderick
Chair

Kathy Bell
Secretariat

Peter Dunn
ex Officio

Michael Ross
Member

Michael Lonergan
Member

Bruce Leaver
Member

Kevin Jeffery
Member

Geoff Butler
Member

Apologies

Stephen Wise
Member

Tony Bartlett
Member

Simon Katz
Member

Jo Matthews
Member

Geoff Butler
Member

1. Opening 

The Chair noted the absence of Jo Matthews. DB has had discussions with her on two occasions regarding her resignation. Jo had suggested that she would attend to this in January. This has not been received to date.

Peter Dunn noted in view of her further absence, to consider her resignation to have had been tendered.

The Chair advised that Tony Bartlett may or may not attend due to other commitments. Tony had advised he would like to participate in Risk Assessment discussions.

2. Minutes from last meeting

Distributed to those who had not received and time was allowed for general discussion. Kathy noted corrections required to 7.1, 7.3, 7.4 and 8.1 (with Michael Ross to provide copy of 8.1 Attachment A). 

Minutes accepted with these changes,

Moved: by Michael Longeran; Seconded: Kevin Jeffrey

3. Business Arising

Extension of Fire Season

At a future meeting Michael Ross to report on outcome of survey discussing the fire season extension, which he conducted by telephone on May 14th, 2006.

Federal Golf Course

The Federal Golf Course over the last few years has accumulated a very large woodpile. The Club indicated to Peter Dunn that removal of woodpile would place them in considerable financial hardship. The Club was seeking alternatives such as mulching and had a quote from Adelaide Mulching Co. The Club is attempting to remedy the situation within 2 years and would gradually diminish the size to make it more manageable. 

Peter and Dave approached Michael Ross and the Fire Brigade. David Prince reported that as the woodpile is in a built up area, right at the base of Red Hill on a bad fire day it posed a serious risk.

Action: The Fire Brigade to conduct regular monitoring and report quarterly to the Council. 

Yarralumla Brickworks

Dave questioned as to whether a risk assessment had been completed for the site. The site perimeter had no space. It was reported that a group of residents had joined side by side and mowed an area around the perimeter to reduce risk.

CAFS Trucks

The three CAFS trucks have arrived in Canberra and are currently being registered. Training in their use to begin shortly.

Bushfire Council Chair

Dave Broderick will be standing down after the next meeting. Dave reported that there is no criteria for the appointment of Chairman and he would be suggesting at a meeting with the Commissioner that the Chairman should have at least two years experience on the Council, have firefighting experience and should not to be operational. 

Risk Assessment

All agreed that Risk Assessment would be an ongoing discussion. 

Reference was made to Workers Compensation case for Volunteer and it’s effect, Peter Dunn to report on this later in the meeting.

Michael Lonergan referred to associating Risk Assessment as to Workplace Risk Assessment. Having conducted one for his own business and compiling a useful tool.

Michael Ross read The Fireground Executive Summary: 

“The fireground (encompassing both wildfire and structural fire sites and surrounds) does constitute a workplace in both urban and rural environments under State, Territory and Commonwealth O H & S legislation.

Broad obligations are owed by all fire service agencies to their employees, volunteers, and members of the public, and anyone else who foreseeable are involved in a fire or in matters to do with undertaking of fire fighting.”

Current legislation reads:

Covered, as any employee of the government would be.

In Summary:

Look at providing summation of major risks as a ready reckoner.

Train people to look for these risks – fire behaviours/nature of fire

Designated Fire Officers – risk base approach to safety, get out and look around at weather, fuel source, terrain etc. Safety Officer adequately aware of risks and concentrates on these and responds accordingly. 

Fire Officers are trained to access these risks.

Bushfire Operational Plan (BOP)

Coming up for renewal and critical.

Draw reference from Strategic Bushfire Management Plan (SBMP), version 1

SBMP version 1 compiled by independent consultants and had been viewed favourably. A good document as it stands. Suggested it should be a evolving document with guidelines not specifics.

Version 2 ongoing, deferred due to functional reviews.

Envisaged to be a guidance document and contain a strategic plan with Multi agencies involved.

All can learn a lot from BOP’s, which improves each time.

Kevin Jeffrey suggested key people meet for ½ day to summarise ideas and BOP’s suggestions.

Peter Dunn: Lower Cotter Catchment plan being released 10:30-11:30 May 26, 2006.

Peter Kanowski left meeting at 4:30pm
4. Listing of new Agenda items

Paper from Bruce Leaver

Action: The paper to be circulated to members, and put on agenda for next meeting.

5. Correspondence

No correspondence has been received.

6. General Business

Discussion with members regarding Council Chairman as reported under “New Business”

7. Reports:

7.1 Peter Dunn: 

Minister’s Visit: 

The Minister Simon Corbell visited Rural Fire Services at new location in Point Cook Avenue, Fairbairn. May 25, 2006.  The Minister was very impressed with the set-up, particularly the Incident Control Centre concept and Firecom.

Workers Compensation case: 

Peter Dunn and Michael Ross had met with Comcare to discuss reconsideration of rejected workers compensation case for volunteer. Detailed information was provided of the Volunteer’s position and role for reassessment. Notification of the outcome will be provided within 10 days.

Budget:

Due June 6, 2006.

7.2 Michael Ross:

Fire season concluded May 14th, 2006.

Helicopters: Due to the facilities HeliAust will continue to house a helicopter at ASOC, this will be at no cost. If required a pilot could be provided within 90 minutes.

Fact sheet Bushfire Season 2005-06 circulated: 

In summary;

Season – 195 days 1/11/05-14/5/06 

Fires – attended 124 bush and grass fires throughout ACT.

Fire Ban days – Total fire ban days 8.

Reference drawn to the significant hours put in by Volunteers during the season. It is estimated, 29928 hours over training, standby and community events.

Trucks: CAFS trucks arrived in Canberra and currently being registered.

Scania refit dependent on condition when tank lid lifted.
7.3 David Prince: 

Recruits: 16 more recruits will commence shortly.

Ongoing discussions with Comcen.

7.4 Michael Lonergan: 

Completed annual lap of Alpine National Park over a 10 day period. Covering 1200kms with 100kms on secondary roads. Park condition is very good, reflected from how it is being looked after. All tracks have been very well done. Logging is causing some damage.

7.5 Bruce Leaver: 

Attended Fire Workshop along with 70 field staff from ACT and NSW. Malcolm Gill from the faculty of Melbourne University had provided two very good reports 1). The Radar report and 2). Dryslots. These will be provided to the Council for discussion next meeting. 

Coronial – decision additional witnesses would not be called after calling Emergency Manager and AFAC. 

A Submission being made July 15th.

Structure: Look to other revenue options.

7.6 Kevin Jeffrey: no matters to discuss.

8. Confirmation of next meeting 

Next meeting to be held at ASOC on

22 June 2006. 3pm – 6pm

Dave Broderick closed the meeting at 1800

